Health Sciences and Human Services Department Report

Faculty Senate – December 7, 2007

1. General Information

A. Lynette MacFarlan from the Faculty Evaluation Committee reviewed the minimum/maximum values criteria based on the roles identified by departmental faculty during recent departmental meeting.  Following discussion of these various roles as they apply to individual department members, it was decided that the following percentage values were applicable to the Health Sciences Department.   

	Minimum
	Role
	Maximum

	15
	Teaching
	80

	5
	Program Management 
	40

	5
	Creative/Scholarly Activities
	20

	5
	Service to the Institution
	25

	5
	Service to the Community
	10


B. Hospital Funded position is being advertised and there are currently 3 applicants.  Goal is to fill this position in the next several weeks.  
C. The possibility of offering the NCLEX-RN here on campus was discussed during a recent Distance Education Meeting.  National testing standards and protocols are already in place at GBC for EMT and FAA licensure testing.  

2. Associate Degree Nursing Program (Marilee Kuhl)

i. Director of the associate degree nursing program at TMCC spent a day with GBC nursing faculty presenting information on their recent curriculum revision process.  Their President applied for and received a 150K grant in support of this process.  GBC nursing faculty have been invited to participate along with them as they move forward with their curriculum changes.  (Note: State Board of Nursing is looking at Oregon Consortium Nursing Education model as a possibility for Nevada whereby similar educational agencies share a common curriculum.  GBC’s and TMCC’s collaboration would support this model).  
3. Baccalaureate Degree Nursing Program (Margaret Puccinelli) 
A. Curriculum revision continues.  
B. Three students finished their final nursing course this past Saturday.
4. Certified Nursing Assistant Program (Jo Dean)

A. Current CNA class is reviewing their clinical skills in order to be better prepared for upcoming testing.  Christmas break course is full and two evening classes scheduled for spring are starting to fill up.  

B. Mary Ray met with Tech Prep coordinator and high school Health Occupations instructor.  Apparently several high school students are signed up for the Christmas course.  When new Tech Prep coordinator reports, will work on getting high school students into GBC-based courses as opposed to creating a separate course for just high school students.  Selection criteria for high school students needs to be established in order to insure that these individuals succeed and that instructor’s time is not spent on disciplinary issues.  The CNA course is not technically a dual-credit course and is not on the list of approved dual credit courses (i.e., college level courses that can be transferred).  

C. Winnemucca’s skilled nursing facility is not available for clinical rotations for CNA students.  Hospital inpatient census is not great enough to support CNA student’s 40 hour clinical rotation requirements.  Looking at holding a CNA course in Winnemucca and having students do their clinical rotations in Elko (4 10-hour shifts on a Saturday).  

D. In order to be re-licensed as a CNA, must have worked 400 hours within the past two years.  


5. EMS Program (Karen Mowrey) 

A. Karen recently attended an EMS conference in Salt Lake and made a number of strong contacts who can potentially support GBC’s establishment of a Paramedic Program.  Dr. Oswalt from Ruby Crest Medical and the Hospital’s Chief Operating Officer/Nursing Officer have expressed support of such a program.  

B. Karen recently learned that both the clinical and field placement hours for a paramedic program have some flexibility as far as the minimum range requirements.  This will help reduce the number of credits in our proposed program.  
6. Radiology Technologist Program (Mary Doucette)

A. Will have 11 students graduate this May.  

B. Down to 11 in first year group.  

C. Will be planning Ultrasound program to begin Fall 09.  Length of time will be 12 months.   This program would be a follow-on for those who have graduated from our Rad. Tech. Program.  

7. Human Services Program (Mary Ray)

A. Will be adding a certificate program for substance abuse.  

B. Might be looking at having students go through an application process following completion of the introduction course and prior to their beginning HMS 106.  Mary will look at how the Rad. Tech. Program is set up.

8. Veteran’s Telehealth Clinic (Jill Connelly)

i. Clinical appointments with nurse practitioner are booked through January.

ii. First year students will be doing clinical rotations at the Telehealth clinic this coming spring on Mondays and Wednesdays.  Wednesdays are the best days for students to experience the full range of services being provided.  

iii. Mental health services are supposed to begin after the first of the year. 

Submitted by:  M. Puccinelli, PhD, RN
Chair, Health Sciences and Human Services Department
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